
 

 

January-March 2022 Highlights 
Dear Pastor, 
 

God has blessed us in many ways in the first quarter of 2022. 
 

Discipleship: Thank you for your prayers for those 8 people that we 
mentioned in the last prayer letter. The Lord has and is allowing to 
continue and expand the discipling of the previously mentioned peo-
ple. Josiah is now actively discipling 11 different people. 8 of those 
are 4 married couples. Unfortunately, 2 of the people mentioned in 
the last letter have begun attending another church.  
Ladies Conference: March 11th-12th, we hosted our first Ladies Con-
ference here at Bible Baptist. Everything went very well. The Lord 
blessed us with 26 ladies in attendance, 14 of whom were from the 
area. 
Baptisms: March 13th, we had 5 baptisms following the morning ser-
vice. Two of them were a father & son, José Joaquim & José Henri-
que. We also had the privilege our seeing our 2 oldest children get 
baptized as well as Carla. 
Church Organization: We are in process of our Bible Baptist Mis-
sion being officially organized. Please be in prayer that everything 
goes smoothly and that we can be organized by the end of March be-
ginning of April. 
Furlough: We are still preparing for our furlough January-June of 
2023. Please be in prayer that all of the planning & preparation goes 
well. 
 

Thank you for your prayers & your faithful service to the Lord. God 
is good all the time! 

Praises 
Disciples 
Baptisms 

 

Prayer Requests 
  
Church Organization 
Disciple Growth 

 

Goals 
 

New Contacts 
Returning Visitors 
Growing Church Family 

Up Next 
Teen Night – 04/01 
Young Adults’ Night– 04/02 
Ladies Bible Study – 04/24 
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